
April 12, 1993

Mr. Peter Whitlock
3804 Killarney St.
Port Coquitlam, BC
Canada V3B 3G6

Dear Mr. Whitlock:

I'm sorry to take so long to reply to your most welcome letter of
the 18th. For much of the last month, I have been involved in
unhappy negotiations with the administration of the college in
which I teach. This has caused me to fall behind in my cor
respondence, and to have little energy to do research.

But I did want to get a letter off to you before too much time
passes, and to thank you very much for all the Whitlock informa
tion you sent.

I agree with you that the evidence strongly suggests that the
Thomas Whitlock who died in Cumberland Co., Ky., is the Thomas
who was a s/o James and Agnes Christmas Whitlock. There is the
fact that Charles, s/o Thomas and Hannah Phillips Whitlock, named
a daughter Agnes. And the deeds that connect Agnes Christmas
Whitlock to the Thomas of Wythe Co., Va., show that this Thomas
is almost certainly her son.

Since members of my Brooks family had married into families in
Wayne Co., Ky., who had come to Ky. from Wythe/Montgomery Co.,
Va. (e.g., Huffakers, Isbells), I had long suspected that my
Thomas Brooks had come from the same area. But I had not been
able to prove it. Now the information you sent makes it all much
clearer--since the Whitlock family also lived in Wythe Co., and
since the 1799 court record from Augusta Co., Va., names Thomas
Brooks as a son-in-law of Thomas Whitlock of Wythe Co., Va., it
seems absolutely certain that my Thomas Brooks was in Wythe Co.
with the Whitlock family before he came to Wayne Co., Ky.

This makes me wonder whether Thomas is the s/o a Thomas Brooks
who died in Wythe Co. in 1804. I understand from a descendant of
this line, Mrs. William R. Davis, 710 Second St., Coronado, CA
92118, that this Thomas had wife Margaret and children Thomas,
James, Jesse, Robert, John, Sally (Lahue), Margaret (Day),
Susanna (Harland), and Ruth (Greenwood), plus two minor daughters
in 1804. Most of these children went to Ky.

I haven't checked the estate records, but my Thomas did have a
brother James, and both named daughters Margaret, so it seems
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likely to me that the Thomas who died in 1804 is the father of my
Thomas, and that he came to Wythe Co. from Frederick Co., Va.

Information on the Huffaker family is in lone Adamson Nolan, The
Huffaker Family I & II (Fort Worth: Branch-Smith, 1966). The
book traces the Huffakers of Wayne Co., Ky., to a German-American
family that comae to Washington Co., Va., in 1768 from York Co.,
Pa. The family were prominent early Methodists of the area. In
May, 1788, they helped form the Holston Methodist Confernece in
association with Bishop Francis Asbury, Wesley's associate. We
know from some sources that my Thomas Brooks was a Methodist lay
minister. His estate sale included various Methodist books, as
did that of his son-in-law Dennis Lindsey. The Huffakers are
mentioned in some of Asbury's journals.

Information on the Isbell family is in The Arkansas Family His
torian 15 (1977), 67-70. Since I'm not sure whether you want to
collect information on these families allied to the Whitlocks by
marriage, I won't copy it. But if you want copies, please tell
me, and I'll send it.

I am sending family group charts for my Brooks family, along with
a copy of the bible records of James and Thomas Brooks, and other
miscellaneous material. Note that the given name Charles appears
to have entered my Brooks and Lindsey families from the Whit
locks. It has been used in branches of my family up to the pre
sent.

I'm intrigued by the Mary Whitlock whom Mrs. Hurst's letter to
you mentions--the person who died in Wythe Co. in or before 1807.
Could this be Agnes Christmas Whitlock? Is it possible that
Agnes was Mary Agnes or Agnes Mary? Or could the clerk have
recorded the name wrong?

One other piece of information: on 6 Sept. 1776, a Thomas Whit
lock took the oath of allegiance to the American cause in Mont
gomery Co., Va. This same Thomas appears to be the Thomas who
was a sergeant in Capt. Pierce's Co., Montgomery Co. on 6 April
1781. I believe this is "our" Thomas Whitlock.

I would very much like to receive copies of the information you
have in the Whitlock.25 chart and the Whitlock.02 chart, if it is
no trouble. I feel that I am getting the better end of the
bargain, however, because the information I am sending you is
sparse in comparison to what you have sent and will send, if you
have a chance to copy the material. For now, I shall also
enclosed some u.s. 40 cents postage, and would hope that you
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would also tell me how much it costs to reproduce your charts, so
that I can reimburse you.

I have sent out the Whitlock information to a group of descend
ants of Thomas Brooks, and hope that they might have more
information to fill in what we have collected so far. As I find
more, I'll send it to you.

Again, thanks for your kindness and generosity in sending all the
material. I hope this reaches you; I think you told me you were
in the process of moving.

rs trUlY~'~ ~'-f;fD Lindse" /w .. ay Dr.
615 Ridge;c 28012
Belmont, -9287(704) 825

P.B. I was wondering where the maiden name of Thomas Whitlock-
Hannah Phillips--has been discovered.


